2019–22 BUSINESS PLAN 

Summary: To present for consideration and adoption draft 5 of the Business Plan for 2019/22. 

Recommendations: 

(a) 
That the fifth draft of the outward facing 2019/22 Business Plan be

adopted for dissemination to partners and use as a supportive bidding document;
(b) 
that the Executive Committee reviews the level of detail of the financial

information it receives when considering quarterly reports and drafts of subsequent business plans.
Officer Ref: Simon Smith, Project Development and Business Planning Officer
Background
Progress to date
1. The production of this plan started with an officer workshop in August 2018. The Executive Committee considered a draft of the resulting summary work programme in September 2018. 

2. A first draft of the business plan was considered by the Executive Committee in November 2018 and a second by the Board in December 2018.
3. Following comments from the December Board meeting a third (consultation) draft was circulated for local authority partners to consider throughout January. Comments were received from 6 local authorities; Bath & North East Somerset Council, Cherwell District Council, Stratford-on-Avon District Council, Cotswold District Council, Gloucestershire County Council and West Oxfordshire District Council. Most comments were around detail although three expressed concern over the Board’s National Park ambition and one over the Walking and Exploring Capital ambition.
4. The consultation draft has been submitted to DEFRA in support of our annual bid for core funding.
5. Significant changes to the budget made since the Board considered a draft in December include;
· An update of the figures carried forward from 2018/19 resulting from the quarter 3 review. 

· The organisers of the 2020 Hare Trail have expressed an interest in partnering the Board again following the success of 2018.  This is reflected within the budgets as an initial loan in 2019/20 and income in 2020/21.

6. Following the consultation period a fourth draft was considered by the Executive Committee in February 2019 where the nature of the earmarked reserves and the level of detail of financial information were discussed.

7. Earmarked reserves are held for a variety of purposes, some having more flexibility than others. For example the countryside fund contains money raised by the voluntary wardens to support their work and should only be used for this purpose. In contrast the asset acquisition fund is money put aside by the Board to manage and spread the costs of purchasing significant assets, whilst the lottery match funding fund (previously known as Caring for the Cotswolds after an earlier project) was established to support future lottery bids. It is within the gift of the Board to move such money into the general fund if it chooses. The Board currently holds approximately £31,000 in earmarked reserves for purposes other than restricted funding. Adding this to the predicted general fund of £69,000 at the end of this plan could give a total general fund of 100,000. The Executive will be reviewing reserves alongside the draft Statement of Accounts in May.
8. The Executive Committee will review the level of detail of the financial information it receives when considering quarterly reports and drafts of subsequent business plans. The Executive Committee is aware of the need for concise summary information to present the business plan to funders, particularly local authorities. The ‘outward looking’ version of the pan considered by the Board will continue in this concise format.

9. When the Executive Committee first considers the form of the 2020/23 business plan at its July 2019 meeting it will do so in the light of feedback from the Board Members Awayday held in March 2019. 
Supporting Paper(s): 

Appendix ‘A’ - 2019-22 Business Plan Draft 5



AGENDA ITEM 8








